U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 
29th January 2019
	Time:
2.00pm
	Venue: 
Friends Meeting House
	Chair: 
Nick Wright


	
	
	

	Present: Chris Olley; Diane Worland; Jackie Spearpoint; Brenda Bingham; Julie Allder; Tessa Bidgood; Anne Crerar

Observer: Sarah Meyer

Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies:  Ruth Livermore; Mike Clark
	
	
	

	Agenda
 1. Apologies    
 2. Corrections and approval of previous minutes

3. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda

4. Review of last monthly meetings

5. Sub-committee reports

6. Financial Report (current position, gift aid…..)

7. Membership Fees

8. New Committee 2019/20 (confirmation of who is standing, possible new posts needed)

9. Speakers for future monthly meetings

10. Speaker for AGM

11. Response to request for volunteers

12. Joint venture with KN U3A Gardening Group

13. Need for membership card printing?

14. AOB: i) newsletter to non email members  
              ii) review circle dancing 

15. Next meeting


	MINUTES
	

	1.
	 Apologies: see above
	

	2. 
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

The minutes were approved.


	

	3.
	Matters arising and action points not elsewhere on the agenda
i) the newsletter copying and posting has been outsourced starting with the February newsletter.
ii) TB asked about the Public Liability document as the Baptist Church needs a copy before letting venues.  DW said that all venues should have a copy. She will look in her post to see if it has arrived.

iii) the All Saints hearing loop system is to be looked at by Foden’s, electrical contractors.

iv) committee member attendance at monthly meetings – In response to a question from TB, NW said that it is highly unlikely that there is not at least one present.  JS said that she understood it to be one of the roles of committee members .TB suggested that this be emphasised to all committee members.

v) separate email list for interest groups – BB said that address is set up,the issue is changing the website contact details.  She has contacted Frank Gresham but received no response.

vi) TB has received the presentation from the finance workshop and will circulate it to committee members.

vii) retention of records on Beacon – BB is unable to find specific information .  The national website states ‘as long as you think they are needed’.  No action required.

viii) non-paying members – there are very few compared to the total number of members.  Group Leaders have been informed where appropriate.

ix) it was decided that one desk only is necessary at monthly meetings with a new sign, ‘General Enquiries’.  This worked well at the last meeting.  AC offered to be at the desk.  TB will print off Interest Groups’ information for the desk at next meeting.

x) software package.  MC and DW met and tried to resolve the problem but no success as complex. MC to start the application afresh.


	DW

All

BB (but LG will do!)

TB  

TB  
MC

	4.
	Review of monthly meetings
December – Christmas music and verse.  NW received a letter complimenting U3A on this meeting.  However the letter also said that when the microphone was not used it was impossible to hear the speaker at the back of the hall and the words on the screen were not legible from the back.  NW will respond to the letter.

Overall the event was felt to be a success but a bit too long. Suggested that the choir should do fewer songs and possibly more varied and uplifting ones.  

January – People’s Palaces.  Ned Williams is an excellent speaker and his talk was very interesting and clear.


	NW

	5.
	Sub-committee reports

Interest groups: 
French beginners group has an agreed date of Feb 11th for starting.  The home venue was accepted as being accessible.

The Group Leaders’ meeting is to take place on Jan 30th.  CO circulated the aims and agenda.  Some committee members are attending.  BB is hoping that some will bring laptops as she wants to demonstrate Beacon.

CO has carried out an analysis of venues and accessibility and 21 groups meet in accessible venues and if the walking groups are excluded the number is proportionately higher.

Social: 
JA reported that there are 76 members on the lunches list.  There is a lunch at The Covered Wagon on Feb 6th.

Concerts  -there is one booked in May.  Carey Baff can send BB a list of names to add to Beacon.

Theatre – 74 are on this list.  There have been three plays booked at the RSC and a performance at the Hippodrome.  About 14 members. attend these events.

Cinema – Roy Stove is taking on this role and will be updated by PH at their meeting on Feb 8th. There have been requests for resources in the past and it would be useful to have more knowledge on this.  CO recommended the national U3A for resources.
Membership: There are currently 627 members.
Finance: 

Item 6.


	JA to ask CB

Newsletter



	6. &

7.
	Financial report and membership fees
The Finance Committee consisting of TB, MC and NW had met a few days ago to go through all the financial information. TB circulated details of the deficit due to venue costs for the period to date totalling £1,529.

There was discussion about groups with a deficit of £100+ and those who do not pay TB regularly. In some cases the deficits were due to groups requiring a specialist venue eg digital photography. Some deficits had reduced due to groups moving to a cheaper venue but venue rents had also risen. It was pointed out that some new groups need a period of time to get established and initial deficits will reduce as more members join.

One group leader has suggested that each of his group members could pay up front for all the meetings in the year as it had a deficit due to low attendance. If all members of a group agreed to do this it was not a problem but JA said it might deter people from joining due to paying over a large sum of money at the outset and it was unfair to penalise people who could not attend each meeting for all sorts of valid reasons. Many people attended groups as and when they could.

TB suggested that avcs could be increased for all groups to cover the deficits. Alternatively JA said the deficit could be covered by the annual subscription. No conclusion was reached on this point however the subs’ for next year have been set to cover likely venue deficits.

It was agreed that all relevant group leaders should be aware of the costs of their venues and any deficits arising. Accordingly it was agreed to send emails to all group leaders re venue costs/avcs plus paying over promptly. TB agreed to circulate a form of words to the Committee for comment.

Venues’ details to be updated for the website.

TB circulated accounts for the period to date. These showed a loss of £4,256 and TB said that the timing of membership fees in the accounts skewed the results. It had been decided not to bring any 2019/20 subs into this year’s accounts which will mean a loss of about £5000 for the year. Any 2019/20 subs received before 31 March should go to TB who will bank them in April. NW said this will need explaining at the AGM but will show a clearer picture going forward.

Gift aid – TB and NW met Alan Walmsley from Kings Norton U3A to talk about this as KN U3A claims gift aid.  Their fears were alleviated and no major problems are foreseen.  The administration of gift aid is far easier if the accounts are run on Beacon so TB will look to transfer the accounts over from 1 April 2019 and then, if all goes well, apply for gift aid a year later. NW said this approach would allow more time to prepare the relevant documents.

TB suggested and it was agreed that most of the funds in the Social account be transferred to the main account.as it was rarely used. 

NW referred to the 2019/20 forecast he had circulated before the meeting and the outcomes it showed with differing membership subscriptions. After some discussion a new membership annual fee of £14 was agreed. This should allow a healthy level of reserves going forward.
	TB

TB

JS/TB

TB

	8.
	New committee 2019/20
NW said it was important to plan for next year’s committee as early as possible and asked what people’s intentions are.

Two of the committee were still undecided whether to stand again, three trustees including the chair are standing down but the remainder present agreed to carry on.

NW on behalf of MC raised the possibility of having the newsletter editor as a new committee position. 

It was agreed to make a plea for new committee members in the newsletter. One member has expressed willingness to stand so far.
	Newsletter

	9.
	Speakers for future monthly meetings
DW has organised speakers for March, April and June (May being the AGM) She is looking to find speakers for the whole year if possible.

DW has succeeded in contacting the police about doing a presentation but it has been a long difficult process to get hold of them.


	

	10.
	Speaker for AGM
Attempts to have Lucy Hawking have come to nothing.  MC is contacting the two other suggestions referred to last month.
	MC



	11.
	Response to request for volunteers
Roy Stove has volunteered to run the cinema group.  There has been no other response to recent requests.
	Newsletter



	12.
	Joint venture with KN U3A gardening group
NW has received an email from Judy Cottrell via RL regarding a coach outing by our gardening group suggesting that KN gardening group members could be invited to fill vacancies on the trip.

DW explained that previously vacancies on this coach trip went out to other members of our U3A and it was filled this way. It was agreed to advertise the trip in our newsletter and see if the coach could be filled. If not we could perhaps go out to the KN gardening group.
	Newsletter

	13.
	Need for printing of membership cards
JS questioned whether the cards were needed as they are rarely used.  DW said that members are supposed to have cards for group leaders to check but BB said that the information was available on the Beacon system.

TB said that she printed the cards last year and it was a straightforward process. After some discussion TB agreed to print the cards for the coming renewal.
	TB

	14.
	Any other business

i) Outsourced newsletter – discussed item 3i)

ii) Circle Dancing pilot.  Review due to take place on 5 February. Will report back at next meeting.

iii) DW said that the bridge group would like to hold a self-financing inter-U3A bridge tournament.  This was agreed as a good idea.

iv) DW raised a query about the number of times a person could attend a group before deciding to join. After discussion it was agreed that one visit should be sufficient to decide.

v) A Privacy Policy was circulated by NW prior to the meeting – CO commended it for its plain language and said that it is helpful.  The policy was agreed and NW will send to Frank Gresham for putting on the website.
	Agenda

NW & newsletter

	15.
	Next meeting
Friends Meeting House at 2pm on Tuesday 26th February

TB to bring refreshments.   
	TB





